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October 7, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

As required by Ordinance 17941, I am transmitting to the King County Council this report on the Role of Alternative Fuel Technology Fleet Vehicles in Achieving King County’s Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Reduction Goals.

Ordinance 17941 includes a requirement in Section 125.P1 that states:

	Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report regarding the role of alternative fuel technology fleet vehicles in achieving King County’s greenhouse gas reduction goals and a motion that approves the report, and the motion is passed by the council.  The motion shall reference the subject matter, the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of motion.

	The report shall be informed by the county’s work to update the Strategic Climate Action Plan and the performance audit of the King County 2012 Strategic Climate Action Plan.  The report shall include, but not be limited to:

A. An evaluation of the barriers to acquiring alternative fuel technology vehicles;

B. Options for connecting vehicle replacement policies and actions to the County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan and the GHG reduction goals;

C. Options for uniform policies to guide alternative fuel technology vehicle acquisition; and

D. Finance and funding tools to help agencies purchase alternative fuel technology vehicles.

This proposed report details the ways in which Fleet Administration intends to incorporate alternative fuel technology vehicles and other advanced vehicle technologies and low carbon fuels in achieving the County’s GHG reduction goals as expressed in the proposed 2015 Strategic Climate Action Plan.  These efforts will also further the Environmental Sustainability goals of the King County Strategic Plan, including Strategy ES-4c which calls for the County to minimize its operational environmental footprint by, among other things, investing in alternative fuel transit and fleet vehicles to reduce emissions, fuel use, and fuel costs.

It is estimated that this report required approximately120 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $7,500.  The estimated printing cost for this report is negligible.

I recommend that the King County Council pass this motion approving the report.  If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Lindwall, Director, Fleet Administration Division, at 206-477-3883.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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